
Correspondence received since the October 2024 council meeting: 

• LALC eNews 

• Latest update from Millfield school on the flooding remedial works 

• Details of NKDC competition for Key Stage 2 children: Imagining North Kesteven in 

50 Years 

• Woodland Trust free trees 

• Confirmation that the U3a Ukulele group can play at the Festive Tea again 

• Agenda and minutes from the Heighington Christmas Market Committee meeting(s) 

• Letter from a resident regarding a request for a bench at Potterhanworth Road 

sports ground 

• Notification of a Community Emergency Planning Induction evening on 28th October 

• Details of Garrett’s Charity roof appeal 

• LALC Training Bulletin 

• Request from Heighington Bowls Club for permission to apply for a club premises 

licence 

• Heighington Bowls Club Annual Report 2023-2024 

• Email from a resident on Low Park Lane regarding the water table 

• Notification that the 2024-25 pay claim has been agreed 

• Email from a resident regarding hedgehog awareness signs 

• ‘Did you know’ leaflet produced by NALC & SLCC about parish and town councils 

• Email from a resident about the amount of litter around the village 

• Details of NALC survey gathering evidence to support the NALC/County Association 

campaign to add local (parish and town) councils to the list of bodies eligible to 

submit complaints to the Financial Ombudsman Service 

• LCC TTROs/road clusures 

• LCC Town and Parish Newsletter 

• Notification NKDC have updated their Operation Bridge plans 

• Details of the upcoming Remembrance Services 

 

Meetings held since the October 2024 council meeting: 

• 15/10/24 – Cllrs Trafford and Catterson attended Beckfield House coffee morning 

• 28/10/24 – Clerk, Cllrs Sockell, Trafford and Catterson attended the Community 

Emergency Planning Induction 

• 29/10/24 – Clerk attended LALC Health & Safety training (delivered by Worknest) 

• 06/11/24 – Cllrs Trafford, Sockell, Buckley-Jones attended the walk-around with the 

hydrologists 



• 06/11/24 – Cllrs Sockell, Trafford, Catterson, Catlow, Farrington, Clerk and RFO 

attended the public flooding meeting with the hydrologists 

 

Recommendation: 

Council to note the correspondence and meetings. 


